
 

Browning Public Schools 

Big Sky School 

1657 Meriwether Rd. 

Cut Bank Mt. 59427 

Phone: 406-336-3790 

 

 
Dear School Board and Superintendent Guardipee-Hall;           Tuesday, May 5, 2020 

 

During the month of April school was taught online and by using student materials 

already at the school. We’ve been using Google Meets to have meetings with students. 

Our students have also been having counseling and special ed services via Google 

Meets weekly.  

 

Graduation is going to be May 27 at 9 and 10:30 am at Glendale and Big Sky. We are 

very limited to group size and will be having less than 10 people attend. The graduates 

are excited for graduation. There are three at Glendale and two at Big Sky. Normally, we 

would have a reception after graduation. Unfortunately, this is going to have to be 

postponed. Like the graduating class of 2020 in the rest of the nation, the graduates of 

Big Sky and Glendale will miss out on some events, but we’re going to make the best of 

the situation. We will invite more people to the reception when social distancing 

restrictions are less stringent. We thank the school district for trying to keep everyone 

safe during this time.  

 

Staff at both Glendale and Big Sky have been in communication with the German 

teachers, students, and parents at the colonies. At the colonies the German Teachers 

are also the gardeners, and they are busy with their jobs. The time they have put in to 

help get our students their work is greatly appreciated by the staff, parents, and 

students. 

 

In the Fall, Nancy Light will be teaching at Big Sky. We are looking forward to having 

another teacher join our staff and have welcomed her. She will be an asset to our team.  

 

Please stay safe. 

 

Thank You,  

 

Big Sky and Glendale Staff 

Mrs. N. Siliezar Principal-Teacher 

Ms. Cindy Show-Teacher 

Mrs. Ellen Christoferson- TA 

 

 

 


